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Dear Parents,  

Happy Easter! I hope you all had a lovely break and enjoyed the Easter weekend.  

We arrived back at school this week with the incredibly sad news of Pope 

Francis’ death. Pope Francis has been a true inspiration and has been a leader 

who has been about promoting action. As we now move forward as a Catholic 

Church, we pray that the College of Cardinals use their spiritual guidance to 

select a new Pope to lead our Catholic Church.  

“Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. May 

he rest in peace. Amen.” 

The weather has been splendid during the Easter holidays and it hasn’t failed us 

as we return for the Summer Term. This term is always a busy one with lots of 

events happening. We will keep you updated with the dates so please do keep 

an eye on the weekly newsletter. The first date to let you know about is the 

Marian Mass that we will be holding on the 19th May. This is our Mass where we 

celebrate our Holy Mother, Mary as we celebrate her during the month of May. 

During this next month, the children will be praying the Holy Rosary.  

Just a reminder that the children can start to wear summer uniform. Please 

ensure that the girls summer dresses meet the uniform policy. The jump suit 

style of summer dress shouldn’t be worn as these are not practical for the school 

day. Girls are allowed to wear sports shorts under their summer dress if this 

makes them feel more comfortable.  

The Friends of OLOP are already back into action and are planning the first event 

of this term. We will be holding the colour run on 10th May on the school field. 

Please do sign up for this event, which I can assure you from experience, will be 

great fun for all of the children. There will also be a BBQ and bar.  

Hope you all have a wonderful weekend.  

God bless, 

Mr Stopps 

 
 
 
 

Important May/June dates: 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Class Attendance: 

RHA—St Valentine –93.5% 

RHC—St Joseph – 93.5% 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska –92.1% 

Yr1—St Bernadette –95.4% 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta –95.7% 

Yr2—St Mary Magdalene –95.9% 

Yr3—St Paul –94.8% 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres –93.6% 

Yr4—St Peter –95.9% 

Yr4—St John-Bosco –94.9% 

Yr5—St Thomas More –94.8% 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi –95.1% 

Yr6—St Maximilian –95.8% 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita –94.3% 

Whole School—94.8% 
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Monday 5th 

May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed 

Thursday 1st 

Open Day by appointment only  

9.30am—10:15am 

Saturday 10th 

Friends of OLOP Colour Run 

12pm 

Friday 16th  

Friends of OLOP Coffee Morning 

Monday 19th 

Marian Mass Liturgy—10:30am 

Tuesday 20th 

Year 3 trip to RHS Wisley 

Monday 26th  – Friday 30th   

HALF TERM 

Monday 2nd June – INSET Day 



ACHIEVEMENT & SUCCESS 
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This week’s pupils of the week are: 

NURSERY —Cara   

RHA—St Valentine—Avika  

RHC—St Joseph—Whole Class 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska—Valentina 

Yr1—St Bernadette—Athesh 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta—Holly 

Yr2—St Mary Magadelene—Lunabelle  

Yr3—St Paul—Mikayla  

Yr3—St Martin de Porres—Aston 

Yr4—St Peter—Sophia  

Yr4—St John-Bosco—Jose  

Yr5—St Thomas More—Helena 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi—Isobella  

Yr6—St Maximilian—Jacob 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita—Jake  

Congratulations to all of our pupils of the 

week for your hard work and achievements 

this week.  



PENCIL CASE REMINDER 
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As we start another term, please could you check your child’s pencil cases (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) 

to ensure they have the correct equipment for school. We do appreciate parents supplying 

the equipment as it supports our budget immensely!  

Each child needs:  

Pencil 

Sharpener 

Rubber 

White Board Pen 

Blue Berol Handwriting Pen (Not biro) 

Glue Stick 

30cm easy to read ruler 

Colouring pencils 

Pack of basic felt tip pens (No sharpies) 

 



PLEA FOR ART RESOURCES 
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Dear Parents/Guardians,  
  
As part of the year 1 Art topic this term, the children will be making sculptures.   
  
Mrs Sidhu and Mrs Hodges would be very grateful for any of the following items for the 
children to use: 
  
Haberdashery: Assorted fabrics off-cuts, ribbons, pom-poms, braiding, wool, cottons.  
  
Collage – assorted coloured/patterned papers, sweet wrappers, recycled wrapping    
paper, tin foil. 
  
Small cereal boxes/card. 
  
Please leave your items with Mrs Hodges and Mrs Sidhu.  
  
Many thanks for your support. 

  
 



MY ACTIVE CALENDAR 

Our Lady of Peace Catholic  

Primary and Nursery School  

   With Christ in our hearts, together we grow PAGE 05 



WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 
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Search engines are a routine part of everyday life, giving instant access to billions of web 
pages; however, this also increases the risk of children encountering harmful, untrustworthy, 
or illegal content. 

We’ve created this free guide – also available in podcast format – offering parents and 
educators quickfire information about the risks of search engines and practical steps that can 
be taken to safeguard children online. 



WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 
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As technology becomes increasingly embedded in young people’s lives, it’s common for them 
to form friendships entirely online. These connections can provide companionship and 
community — but they also bring potential dangers that parents and educators need to be 
aware of.  

From online grooming and privacy breaches to exposure to upsetting content, meeting people 
on the internet isn’t without risk. This guide explains the possible hazards of online friendships 
and gives parents and educators essential advice on helping children build safe, positive 
relationships online. 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS  
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Dates: 

10th May - Colour Run 

28th June - OLOP Fest 

 

Colour Run 

Have you registered yet??? 

Our first ever Friends of OLOP sponsored Colour Run will be held on Saturday 10th May from 12pm and we 

are looking forward to a fun filled rainbow-coloured afternoon. The course will be set up on the school field, 

with a few obstacles along the way - the children will run in their year groups and as they run, they will be 

showered with coloured powder. Mr Madigan will be getting everyone ready with a fun warm-up session 

before they begin - but this is not a race and all children taking part can run or walk at their own pace.  

***Also, just confirmed - during the Colour Run we’ll be raffling the chance to ‘Gunge the Teacher!!!’ Mr 

Madigan has bravely volunteered to step up and be gunged. Each entry into the draw will cost £1 on the day 

and the winning ticket holders will get to pour the gunge*** 

Registration is still open through ParentPay for all year groups from Nursery to Year 6 and costs £3 per child - 

registration will close at 9am on Thursday 1st May. Older siblings up to the age of 14 are welcome to join in; 

their place must be booked through their siblings ParentPay and they will run with them. Children under 

Nursery age are not able to participate for health and safety reasons. All participants must be pre-registered 

- you will not be able to just turn up on the day to take part as we need to pre-order the powder and plan 

timings for year group runs. 

The children will have brought home a sponsor form and we’re asking for them to try to collect sponsorship 

from friends and family for taking part in the Colour Run.  

Thank you to High Street Mortgages, Simmons & Son Slough and Bridget Orr (Chairman of the Cippenham 

Royal British Legion Club for sponsoring the event. 

 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS  
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Rainbow Raffle 

Thank you for all your wonderful donations for our Rainbow Raffle Hampers. Raffle tickets 

are now on sale through ParentPay and the winners will be drawn during the Colour Run. 

Thank you to Claire’s Comfy Canines for sponsoring the raffle and donating a £50 gift voucher 

as a prize. 

OLOPFest 

Make sure you save the date for OLOPFest on Saturday 28th June! Our summer event is 

always our biggest of the year and this time we’re having a Festival…. We have live music 

performances by our fabulous school choir, as well as Sing4You Community Choir and the 

amazing local band Daft will be our headline act to end the day. We’ll still have bouncy 

castles, penalty shoot-out and the splash zone as well as food, drink and festival-themed 

stalls. 

Tickets will be available soon so look out for more details….. 

Preloved Uniform Sales 

Our preloved school uniform is available through www.uniformerly.co.uk 

We have summer dresses, shorts and polo shirts available as well as pinafore dresses, skirts 

and trousers  

 

 

 

http://www.uniformerly.co.uk


COMMUNITY EVENTS/SUPPORT  
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Everyone Welcome at the Curve 18th June 2025 

Please see Flyer below for a Community Event at The Curve in June. 

 



VOLUNTEERING IN SLOUGH 
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 FREE SELF DEFENCE CLASSES      
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Please see below information about Self-defence classes that are being provided by the 
Community Safety Partnership as part of Stalking Awareness Week.  



 COMMUNITY SUPPORT                

AND SAFETY 
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 COMMUNITY SUPPORT                
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CHURCH BULLETIN  
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CHURCH BULLETIN CONTINUED 
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REQUIEM MASS 
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Reminder: A Requiem Mass for the repose of the soul of Pope Francis will be held today at    
7:00 PM at Our Lady of Peace Church. 


